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Making a Splash in Oswego

Oswego was again the scene on March 10th for
Great Lakes Underwater! This, the fifth install-
ment of the annual shipwreck symposium, was
sponsored by New York Sea Grant and the
Oswego Maritime Foundation. One of the many
shipwrecks discussed at the event, held at
SUNY Oswego, was The Keystorm, a freighter
whose wreck lies on its side on a steep shoal,
forever pointing its bow upward toward the sunlit
surface of the St. Lawrence River.

Last May at Great Lakes Underwater 1V, history

was made on the evening news as the Syracuse-

based ABC affiliate station WIXT NewsChannel 9
televised perhaps the first-ever live broadcast of
an underwater ribbon-cutting. Twelve feet
underwater, five divers helped dedicate the
David W. Mills Submerged Cultural Preserve and
Dive Site in Lake Ontario. According to NYSG's
Great Lakes program coordinator David White,
“The buoying and marking of this preserve

culminated nearly ten years of hard work and
determination of many people involved in diving,
historic preservation, community development,
and education in the Oswego area and through-
out the state.”

According to Phil Church, OMF’s Director of the
Submerged Cultural Resource Program, “History
buffs or anyone who enjoys true stories of
adventure and exploration are drawn to this
annual event for its professional presentations,
exhibits and displays.”

Great Lakes Underwater VI is already in the
planning stages for next March. Potential topics
include a discussion regarding the process for
sinking ships and the George T. Davie, the
newest shipwreck site off Kingston, Ontario.
— Dave White
Great Lakes Program Coordinator
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